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President Bob Teweles welcomed everyone and acknowledged the guests.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 82 certified members, 4 interns, and 9 guests in attendance.  
Ellen Laubhan introduced the speaker, Keith Amelung, and his topic was “All about ‘maters.”  Keith brought six tomatoes for giveaways; those that won the tomatoes were:  Betty Hughes, Clara Fischer, Iris Seale, Jim Johnson, Bob Davis, and Don Hilbert. Keith also brought heirloom tomatoes to sell. 
The January 16, 2014 meeting minutes were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Teweles said that Cindy Waechter’s Treasurer’s Report stated that there was over $12,977 in our account; $8,000 in the general account, $3,000 in the Village Club account, $1,000 in the Community Garden account, and $585 in the George Ammermann fund.  
Ellen Laubhan gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

March

Marty Ruona, “Xeriscape”
April

Ray Elizondo, San Antonio Daylily Society, “Daylilies”

May

John Pape and Kevin McCormack, “Guadalupe County’s Heritage Pecans:  

Steps to a Successful Harvest”

Committee Reports

Volunteer Committee Chair – This position is still open.

Summer Social – Bob Teweles sent around a sign-up sheet to help and/or chair this event.

Wilson County Gardening Day on March 1 in Floresville – Peggy Jones encouraged the members to attend this event, and will send the list of speakers to Dale Odvody to send to the members.

San Antonio Stock Show and Rodeo – Dale Odvody reported on this, and sent the members a list of volunteer opportunities to work the final days of the rodeo.  Tear down will begin on Monday, February 24.  On Tuesday, February 25, those that help can get free mulch.
Texas Master Gardener Association Director’s Meeting – Peggy Jones and Dave Elder attended this meeting, and Peggy gave the highlights of the meeting.  Dick Coupe was elected President, and the new Director of Texas A&M AgriLife is Dr. Douglas Steele, and he gave a summary on Cost Recovery.  Bell County will host the 2015 conference, and the 2014 conference will be held in Midland/Odessa.  If anyone would like to read the minutes, members can look at the Texas Master Gardeners web page.

Education Committee – Penny Wallace reported that two more educational classes will be held.  On May 17 at the Community Garden, there will be a Rainwater Harvesting class led by Liz Romero, Jim Johnson, and Dave Elder.  On September 13, also at the Community Garden, Kathy Carroll will teach a class on Propagation.  Kathy will need volunteers to help her.
Penny Wallace also needs help with the Education Committee, and encourages members to sign up.

Refreshments:  Treva Hicks thanked those that brought refreshments, and thanked those that helped with set up. 

Speakers Bureau:  Treva Hicks said that Peggy Jones gave a talk about roses to the Nogales Garden Club on January 21, and was on KWED Radio February 8 talking about roses.  On February 10 Deedy Wright gave a presentation to a group of ten 5th graders from the Magelian International School in Austin.  Deedy talked to them about the value of native plants and wildflowers in the environment.  On February 18 Nancy Masterson gave a Natives Instead of Common Exotics talk to the Nogales Garden Club.  Penny Glawe spoke on KWED Radio on February 22 and her talk was about spring gardening.  Treva asked that if members were on the KWED Gardening Show, or gave a talk, to please let her know, so she can report this to state.
Publicity/Newsletter – Elaine McIntyre needs members’ articles for the newsletter on or before February 23.  
Webmaster – Randee Malmsten will be stepping down from this position in 2015, and will need someone to take her place.  Bob Teweles said that five members are interested in helping with this project and will be trained by Randee.
Old Business
Specialist Certification – Jose Contreras was awarded his Specialist Certification for the Firewise Program.  Jose received his certificate and pin.

Spring Vegetable Garden Events – “Preparing Your Spring Vegetable Garden” education classes were held at two locations, on January 18, 2014 from 9:00 a.m.-noon.  Deedy Wright and Kathy Carroll gave their talk in Schertz at the Guadalupe County Annex Courtroom.  There were seven paid attendees, and ten GCMG volunteers.  Clara Mae Marcotte and Jim Johnson gave their talk at the Mary B. Erskine School Cafeteria in Seguin. There were 36 paid attendees, and ten GCMG volunteers.   $430 was sent to Texas A&M AgriLife for the Cost Recovery Plan.
Membership Survey Implementation – Ellen Laubhan presented her evaluation of the survey, and thanked all that filled out the survey.

1.  Response was fantastic.
2.  Feedback was thoughtful.
3.  Feedback will be implemented to improve GCMG.

4. There were 102 responses; 73% of the membership.
5. Survey was completed by both those that attended the monthly meetings, and those who did not attend as many meetings.

6. On the question of participation in activities, the responses were:  members are too busy, members want to attend shorter/streamlined meetings, and be under two hours.

7. On the question of speakers, the responses were to have speakers that talked on gardening.

8. On the question on volunteering, 91% of members found that it was not difficult to earn 12 hours of volunteer time.

9. On the question of how we can improve:  members were positive on where the organization is headed, but would like to improve our visibility in the community.

Ellen said that her two-page summary will be printed in the GCMG Newsletter, and there will be a link to the 15-page report on the website.  The Board plans to have an open meeting February 27, 6:00 p.m., at Mary B. Erskin Elementary, to begin discussing the survey feedback. All members are welcome to attend.
New Business

Bob Teweles asked if the membership had anything that needed to be discussed.

Awarding of Annual Awards Service Recognition Pins – Bob Teweles thanked Cindy Waechter for the idea of awarding recognition pins.  Bob and Peggy Jones recognized the members with their 20, 15, 10, 5, and 3 year pins (see attached list).  Marvin Taylor took pictures of each group.
Master Gardener’s Reporting 100 or More Volunteer Hours in 2013 – Bob Teweles first congratulated those that reported more than 200 hours:  Dale and Ann Odvody, Peggy Jones, Cindy Waechter, Bob Teweles, and Dave Elder.  Then Bob called up the other 22 members that had 100 hours or more (see attached).  Marvin Taylor took pictures of each group.

Volunteer Recognition Program:  Bob Teweles said that to participate in the February drawing, members had to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by January 31.  Out of the 28 members that entered, five names were drawn.  The first drawn was Clara Mae Marcotte, and she won a $20 nursery gift certificate.  The other four that will also be eligible for the $150 at the end-of-the-year drawing were:  J. R. Knight, Lillian Augustus, Gretchen Ricker, and Jim Johnson.  Bob Teweles thanked all those that turned in their volunteer hours.
Clara Fischer won $32 in the raffle.  Bob Ierien won a $10 nursery gift certificate.  John Lewicki won two tickets to the Home & Garden Show that will be held at the Alamodome in San Antonio from February 21-23.
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.   
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